
April 10, 2023

Principal’s Message

Can you believe it is the middle of April already??? We are charging full
steam through the 4th quarter. With this in mind, we are also going through
many changes.

The weather has been more than a factor lately. We appreciate all of your
support and flexibility keeping our children and community safe. It has
been in many of our prayers that we are through the turbulent weather
patterns.

As a Lourdes community, we are also looking forward to and, yes, waiting
(im)patiently for final answers. This includes the transition to SCCS, the
ESA rules and regulations, a new building principal, and so much more.
Please add this to your prayers as it is very stressful for everyone,
particularly since it is out of direct control and sphere of influence.

One item that is near and dear to everyone is the health and well-being of
our Lourdes family. As you know, one of our 6th grade students, Joseph,
will be having surgery on Thursday, April 13. Mrs. Camarena, Joseph’s
mother, is a 4th grade teacher. Joseph’s sisters are all students at LCS. I
am asking for all of you to include the Camarena family in your prayer
chains, individual prayers, and daily thoughts.

To show support for the Camarena Family, if you
purchased these shirts. —---------> Please wear
them on Thursday, April 13th. If you didn’t
purchase a shirt, please encourage your child to
wear a red polo with their uniform bottoms that
day.



Transportation Reimbursement Information

A copy of the UPDATED BETTENDORF is attached at the end of this
memo. This link will take you to the information and links needed for
the second semester transportation reimbursement from the local
public schools. You may remember having done this back in
November. This needs to be done for the second semester if you are
interested in the reimbursement.

Morning With Mom Information and Flyer (Link)

Hello LCS families!

Home & School is hosting an all-school event: Morning with Mom on Tuesday, April
18th before school.
(Mom can't make it?...each family can bring 1 adult)
See attached invitation with more details.

Also please see the following Sign Up Genuis link for the event. Please consider
donating item or your time to make this another fun morning together.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0D4BAFA822A0F85-lcsmorning

K-8 Moms: please plan on staying with your child(ren) until 8:00 AM in the gym. At that
time, children can go to their normal area outside until school starts. The only exception
are those students who are registered for Before Care Services (if their moms leave
before 8:00am, these students can go to their designated area as usual).

Please let me know any questions you have: kellykruck@aol.com. Hope to see you
there!

Kelly Kruck

General Information and Recent Links

Quad Cities STEM Summer Camp Flyer Link

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0D4BAFA822A0F85-lcsmorning
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1eO8rw5U0NHz-73N8QDxXugNfY5o0M06l/view


LCS Home & School member 8th Grade Graduation is now set for
Thursday, May 25 from 6 - 7 PM. More information to follow!

K-7 Field Day is scheduled for Friday, May 26.

New School Name Information Link

2023 - 2024 K-8 School Calendar Link

Links to ESA information are listed below:

Information about the ESA

ESA Frequently Asked Questions Link

Iowa Department of Education EAS Website - FAQ

HOME AND SCHOOL INFORMATION

SCRIP Program

The money earned through Lourdes SCRIP program is used to help with
the Home & School events and functions. The more money we raise
through SCRIP, the fewer donations needed throughout the year.

Purchase SCRIP gift cards through the RaiseRight App, the orange forms
in the school office, or after Mass! We also could use weekday and

weekend volunteers! If you have time in your day and would like to help
with this important fundraiser for the school please let us know!

https://drive.google.com/file/d/17NPrv4LemLN3Hz69C4emOVFZ2MbnDNs8/view?usp=share_link
https://educateiowa.gov/pk-12/education-savings-accounts?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery#Questions_and_Answers


Trivia Night

Join us for a night of fun! Register HERE by Tuesday, April 11
and order Chick-fil-A nuggets for the table!

Our Weekly Scripture Verse

Second Sunday of Easter
(Sunday of Divine Mercy)

Please take a few minutes as a family to reflect upon this week’s scripture verse for
April 16, 2023:

https://bit.ly/3z3AmRV


On the evening of that first day of the week, when the doors were
locked, where the disciples were, for fear of the Jews, Jesus came
and stood in their midst and said to them, “Peace be with you.”

When he had said this, he showed them his hands and his side. The
disciples rejoiced when they saw the Lord.

Jesus said to them again, “Peace be with you. As the Father has sent
me, so I send you.”

And when he had said this, he breathed on them and said to them,
“Receive the Holy Spirit. Whose sins you forgive are forgiven them,
and whose sins you retain are retained.”

~ John 20:19-23

Have a faith-filled week!

Mr. Michael Hughes

WEEKLY EMAIL

April 10
th
– 14

th

Monday, Apr. 10
th

No School – Easter Monday

Tuesday, Apr. 11
th

SCRIP for sale

Wednesday, Apr. 12
th

2:30 PM K-8
th
Early Out



6:00 PM Home & School Meeting

Thursday, Apr. 13
th

Wear RED (prayer warrior shirt or polo shirt w/uniform bottoms) to support the

Camarena family

Friday, Apr. 14
th

NUT Day!

5:30 PM Trivia Night

Upcoming Events (Save-the-Dates):

April 10
th
– No School – Easter Morning

April 14th - NUT Day

April 14th - LCS Trivia Night 5:30

Weeks of April 17-28 - ISASP Testing

April 18th - Mornings With Mom @ 7:00 am

April 18th - BOE Meeting @ 6pm

April 20th - Middle School to Springfield

May 4th- 3rd Grade Field Trip to Ronald McDonald House in Iowa City (Please bring in Pop

Tabs the week before!)

Educational Savings Accounts (ESAs)

The “Student First Act” passed the legislature and was signed into law by Governor
Reynolds. The following is a general summary of the bill:

Education Savings Accounts

Parents who choose to enroll their children in an accredited private school will receive
the amount of per pupil funds allocated annually by the state to use for tuition, fees, and
other qualified expenses. Funds are deposited into an education savings account (ESA)
each year until students graduate or complete high school or turn 20 years of age.
Educational Savings Accounts will be phased in over three years.

Effective for the 2023-24 school year, state per pupil funding will be $7,598 per student,
and ESAs will be available based on the following eligibility:

Year 1: School Year 2023-24



● All kindergarten students
● All students who were not in a non-public school the year prior
● Private school students with a household income at or below 300% Federal

Poverty Level (FPL), currently at about about $83,250 for a family of four but
subject to change

Year 2: School Year 2024-25

● All kindergarten students (and first graders)
● All students who were not in a non-public school the year prior
● Private school students with a household income at or below 400% FPL,

currently about $111,000 for a family of four but subject to change

Year 3: School Year 2025-26

● All K-12 students in Iowa regardless of income

Other student funding generated by categorical funding formulas will remain with public
school districts even for students who are not attending public schools any more. This
amount is about $1,202 per pupil for each student who will be attending a private
school.

Next steps include the writing of the Administrative Rules at the state level and the
development of processes to then be used in Scott County Catholic Schools. As you
can imagine, there is a lot of work being done rapidly as enrollment processes for
2023-24 are set to begin sometime in February. More information will be made
available when we have it.

New Future School Name Announced!!

As the weather cooperated on Saturday, a moment of anticipation built as Bishop
Zinkula announced on Saturday the name for the new Catholic school that will be built
in Bettendorf in a collaborative effort between Lourdes and St. John Vianney. The new
name that has been voted on and announced is St. Joan of Arc.



Hello K-8 Parents,

If your child is a car rider, and your family lives within an Iowa school district's boundaries,

you are eligible for transportation reimbursement. Students who reside within BCSD are

now eligible for transportation reimbursement because BCSD no longer provides bussing to

Lourdes students. If you live over 2 miles from Lourdes in the Bettendorf School District you

are eligible through BCSD.

Bettendorf (BCSD), Pleasant Valley (PV), Davenport (DCSD), and North Scott forms are

provided at each of the links above. You may print the form out for the school district within

whose boundaries you live, and send it in to the address at the bottom of your form as soon

as you can. You can also email a copy to the appropriate school district. The contact

information can be found at the bottom of each form.

MAY 1 is the hard deadline for the second semester, and we know from experience

that the school districts do not make any exceptions.

https://bettendorf.k12.ia.us/application/files/7716/6811/8059/BCSD_Fillable_Nonpublic_Parent_Reimbursement_Request_Form.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1H-uPPq64560cX8CX6zMrETR3e_N2ZnYI/view
https://lourdescatholic.org/school/wp-content/uploads/sites/3/2020/03/Davenport-non-public-parent-reimb-form.pdf
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1651488327/northscottk12iaus/n6j0myfoeiiytebkder6/Nonpublic_Parent_Reimbursement_Request_Form.pdf


Please do not mail or send your form to Lourdes. They must be sent directly to the

appropriate school district.

Respectfully,

Mr. Michael Hughes

Morning With Mom Information



2023 - 2024 School Calendar




